Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering [MSc Matters] Offer-holders Newsletter #03

Introduction

The purpose of our newsletters is to keep you informed in the run-up to the start of the MSc programme for which you are currently holding an offer.

We understand that you will be both excited and anxious, and we will do our part to ensure that you are kept informed as we progress through the months ahead.

If there are any topics which you would like us to cover in future newsletters, please let us know by completing this short survey:

Microsoft Forms

COVID-19: updates for offer holders

We hope that by the time you join us in Autumn 2021 the major pandemic restrictions will be a distant memory. The College is working to ensure that we have contingency plans in place for all possible scenarios, should the situation change.

Our COVID-19 webpages are regularly updated so please do add the following page to your favourites and check back for future updates. https://www.imperial.ac.uk/study/covid-19/

The College have published guidance on financial support for those of you travelling from "red listed" countries and subject to self-isolation in a quarantine hotel upon arrival.

Further information can be found on the following link https://www.imperial.ac.uk/study/campus-life/accommodation/covid-19/quarantine-hotels/

Q&A Sessions for Offer Holders 2021-22

The MSc Civil Admin team will be hosting our first Question and Answer (Q&A) session for October 2021 via Microsoft Teams for all those who are currently holding an offer for MSc programmes within the Department of Civil & Environmental Engineering.

The first session will be held on **Thursday 15 July** @ 12.00 [London time] and you can join using the following link:

Click here to join the meeting

Imperial College London

Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering MSc Newsletter 2021-2022

These sessions will give you an opportunity to raise any questions you may have relating to your upcoming studies here at Imperial College London and provide us with some insight on the type of information which we can provide that would be most useful to you.

We will run these sessions as long as you find them useful.

Scholarship Updates from Newsletter #2

Nominations for the following scholarships have now been allocated and all recipients notified.

Fluid Mechanics

Equinor Scholarships

Geotechnics

Industrial Bursary Fund

Transport

Rees-Jeffreys Road Fund (externally managed)

If you have not received an email confirming an award (or reserve, your application has been unsuccessful. You may wish to review the following for alternative sources of funding. https://www.imperial.ac.uk/study/pg/fees-and-funding/scholarships/ - please note that it is likely that the bulk of funding sources have been exhausted for the year.

If this outcome impacts your ability to take up your place on the MSc, please do let us know, or review "Declining our offer" below.

Declining our offer

If you are no longer able to take up your place on the MSc programme, please complete the following simple form, <u>Microsoft Forms</u> and where applicable, your place will be offered to a wait-listed candidate.

Other relevant links:

Admissions FAQs - https://www.imperial.ac.uk/study/pg/apply/contact/faq/

Living in London - https://www.imperial.ac.uk/study/living-in-london/

Public Transport - https://tfl.gov.uk/ (student discounts apply)

In future issues, we will cover

- · Access to updated syllabus details
- Access to timetables
- Accreditation of our programmes and what it means to you
- Competence standards
- Imperial Mobile App

Useful Links

Imperial College Covid-19 Pages for Offer Holders
International Student Support Office [Visa and Immigration]

MSc Office 09 July 2021

Imperial College London	Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering MSc Newsletter 2021-2022